Tomoka Oaks Times Newsletter

An Indepandant Newsleffer Focused on Preventing
Residential Developmeantd of the Tomoka Oaks Golf Course

Dear Neighbors,

The Staff Report prepared for the upcoming Planning Board hearing on January 11, 2024, recommends
that the Planning Board deny the applicant's request to re-zone the golf course property from PRD to
R2 (Single-Family Low Density). Staff recommend maintaining the existing PRD (Planned Residential
Development) zoning for the subject property (page 18 of the full Staff Report).

What does this mean?

It means the city’s planning depariment staff recognize that the unigque and special characteristics of the
golf course land are not appropriate for an B-2 rezoning which would allow the developer to blanket the
golf course property with approximately 317 homes. The report is clear that the cument PRD zoning is
the best option (see my previous explanation of PRD vz R-2).

Is the Planning Board required to also recommend denial of the R-2 rezoning?

Mo. The Planning Board will review the staff report, and then the Board will make their recommendation
to the City Commission. Only the Commission can make the final decision on whether to approve the R-
2 rezoning application.

Should you plan to attend the Planning Board hearing?
YES!! The R-2 rezoning application starts a new hearing process, and it is important the Planning Board
sees our continued opposition. You can also testify at the hearing.

When is the Planning Board meeting?
Thursday, January 11, 2024
Time: 6:00 pm
Tomoka Christian Church (map below)
1450 Hand Ave (between Mova and Clyde Mormis)

Read letters submitted for the Planning Board packet sent by residents and the voluntary HOA.
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Get a SAVE TOMOKA OAKS T-shirt to wear to the hearing!

Trails residents Darla and Doug Widnall printed red t-shirts that say: "SAVE TOMOKA OAKS"
All area residents can purchase one for $5.00 by calling or texting Darla at 386-235-5549. This red shirt
will zend a strong, visual message to the Planning Board that we oppose this R-2 re-zoning.

BTW: The Windalls also printed the Planning Board meeting signs you see on our Tomoka Oaks"
islands. They are amazing supporters who have done a great deal fo inform Trails, Escondido,
Talaquah, and Tomoka Cakwood Morth condo residents of our efforts. Thank you Darla and Doug!

Read the Tomoka Oaks Times newsletiers at tomokaocakshistory.com/newsletter

Not giving in oF up,

Carolyn Davis
Tomoka Oaks
CarolynDavis3@gmail.com




